
PARENT NEWSLETTER 
MAY 2024 

.      Principal’s Message     .        
Dear Evergreen Parents/Guardians, 
 
Our final full month at the elementary school will be a 
busy one. I would like to point out some of the important 
dates/events that will be happening around campus.  
• Kindergarten registration is currently open as well as 
signing up for our Summer School program. It is open for 
only currently enrolled students in grades TK/Kindergarten 
through 7th grade.  
 

• Our 3rd and 4th grade students will be taking the 
CAASPP test the first two weeks of May. The third week 
of May will be for make-up testing. This assessment gives 
our school an opportunity to reflect on our areas of 
academic growth and determine the needs of our students 
in the future.  
 

• We will be celebrating the Cottonwood Rodeo on 
Friday, May 10th with a Pancake Breakfast for our school 
community in our cafeteria.  
 

• May 16th is scheduled for our annual Elementary 
School Open House. We are very excited to have our 
families on campus and to provide the opportunity to 
showcase your child’s classroom. We have a fun-filled 
evening planned for everyone.  
 
Please see the flyers in this newsletter for more 
information on all of our upcoming events and call the 
office if you have any questions. 
 
Finally, as we quickly approach the summer, I would 
like to share something I read in a book by Adam 
Grant. It talks about the importance of reading and I 
hope you can continue to provide your child with 
reading opportunities this summer. 
 
A love of reading often begins at home. If we want 
our kids to enjoy reading, we need to make books 
part of their lives. That involves talking about 
books during meals and car rides, visiting libraries 
or bookstores, giving books as gifts, and letting 
them see us read. Children pay attention to our 
attention: where we focus tells them what we 
prize. Reading is a gateway to opportunity: it 
opens the door for children to keep learning. 
 
Hope to see you all around campus this month! 
 
Mr. Gallagher 

.      School Information    .        
School Hours: *Campus Opens at 7:45am* 
Website: www.evergreenusd.com 
Phone: (530) 347-3411 #3 Fax: (530) 347-4639 
School Secretary : Sarah Harp, eregistrar@evergreenusd.org 
Attendance Clerk: Emma Gordon, eattendant@evergreenusd.org 
            
Office Hours 
Monday-Friday, 7:30am-3:30pm 
 
Important School Dates 

Open House- May 16th 

Last Day of School-June 6th 

 

School Holidays & Breaks 

May 27th (Memorial Day) 

Last Day June 6th 

Summer School 6/10-6/28—No school on June 19th (Holiday) 

 
 



 
Short Term ISP 

The last day to request Short Term Independent 
Study for this year will be Friday, May 24th. The re-
quest can be for dates beyond that and up to May 
31st; however, we must receive your request on or 
before May 24th. Requests that are received after 
May 24th will be denied as well as requested dates 
after May 31st.  
 

 

 

 

El Distrito Escolar Evergreen Union - Escuela 
Primaria Evergreen - Comité Asesor de 
Aprendices de Inglés (ELAC)(DELAC) es un 

comité asesor cuyo propósito es brindar información 
y asesoramiento a la administración del sitio. ELAC no 
es un consejo que toma decisiones ni aprueba gastos 
de ninguna fuente de financiamiento. Sin embargo, 
proporciona información y asesoramiento sobre deci-
siones escolares y el uso de fuentes de financiación 
dedicadas a los estudiantes de inglés. 
Los padres que sirven en el ELAC son elegidos por los 
padres/tutores de los estudiantes de inglés y deben 
constituir al menos el mismo porcentaje de miem-
bros del comité que sus hijos representan al alum-
nado. (5 CCR 111308) 
El ELAC de la Escuela Primaria Evergreen mantiene 
registros de todas las reuniones que incluyen agen-
das, actas y hojas de registro. 
Siempre estamos buscando nuevos miembros. Por 
favor considere ser un representante de los padres. 
Las solicitudes están disponibles en la oficina de la 
escuela. 
 
Nuestra próxima reunión será el miércoles 15 de 
Mayo de 2024 a las 8:30 a. m. en el salón 71. 
 

 

Lost and Found 
Please take a look for your students belongings when 
dropping off in the morning. Another great time to 
look will be during Open House, May 16th. Whatever 
is left after the last day of school will be donated.  
 

Clothes Donations 
The office is looking for gently used pants/shorts and 
underwear donations to have available for students 
that need them. Sizes 5t through 14/16 in boys and 
girls would be greatly appreciated.  
 

The Evergreen Union School District - Ever-
green Elementary School - English Learner 
Advisory Committee (ELAC)(DELAC) is an advi-

sory committee whose purpose is to provide input and 
advice to the site administration. ELAC is not a deci-
sion making council nor does it approve expenditures 
from any funding source. However, it does provide 
input and advice on school decisions and the use of 
funding sources dedicated to English Learners. 

Parents who serve on the ELAC are elected by par-
ents/guardians of English Learners and must make up 
at least the same percentage of the committee mem-
bership as their children represent the student body. 
(5 CCR 111308) 

The Evergreen Elementary School ELAC maintains rec-
ords of all meetings that include agendas, minutes, 
and sign-in sheets.   

We are always looking for new members.  Please con-
sider being a parent representative.  Applications are 
available in the school office.   
Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, May 15th, 
2024 at 8:30am in Room 71.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/sf9NCtsCQ7N9V7AT7 

Use the link above to register your student for summer 
school.  

https://forms.gle/sf9NCtsCQ7N9V7AT7


PARENT PLACEMENT REQUESTS 

 

May 2024 
 

Dear Parents or Guardians: 
 

We are now ready to place your incoming TK/K and current TK/K-Fourth grade students in classes for 
the upcoming 2024-2025 school year. The teachers and the principal will be putting class lists together 
very soon; therefore, we are opening an abbreviated window for parents to fill out and return the 
Parent/Child Information placement forms. The Parent/Child Information placement forms will be 
available to pick up by PARENTS ONLY in the elementary school office on Monday, May 6th and 
need to be turned into the office by Thursday, May 9th by 3:30. Any turned in after that date will 
not be reviewed.  
 
 

It is important to realize that placement decisions are the responsibility of the principal, and that the 
highest priority considered in making placement decisions is the academic needs of your child as iden-
tified by his or her teacher. Also, it is important to remember that many other factors influence these 
decisions. These factors include: consideration for the social needs of the child, class size, and the need 
to maintain a balanced group.  
 

Teacher staffing may change due to further unforeseen revisions this summer. The teacher you request 
may not be at the grade level you request. Your child's class placement will be posted in Aeries the 
week prior to school starting.  
 
 

Sincerely,  
 

Kevin Gallagher 

Principal 





Lunch Menu 

 



Pancake Breakfast Flyer 










